
Year 6

Information Meeting 
September 2024



Meet the Team
(teachers)

Miss MurrayMiss Calver Miss PalmerMr Sutherland



Who should I talk to if I have a 
concern?

1. Class teacher 

2. Miss Calver (year 
group lead) 

3. SLT 



Drop off and Collection

• The school day is from 8:45am – 3:15pm (enter 
through the main gate)

• The school gates open from 8:30am 

• The children can go straight into class when they 
arrive- teachers will have early morning activities 
set up for them (we use this time wisely in year 6 
for retrieval activities)

• Collection is at 3:15pm from the main 
playground.



Walking Home

• An online form has been sent out for you to 
give permission for your child to walk home 
alone. 

• We will open up the permission form again 
each half term.

• Contact the school office if you would like 
to change your preference please.



End of the Day

Change in person collecting child

➢Email info@springhillcatholic.net
➢Phone office
➢Send a note to the class teacher 

We cannot let your child go home with 
someone different if we haven’t been 

informed. 



Attendance 

•At Springhill, we are striving for excellent 
attendance (97% +)
•97% = no more than 5 days absence over a 
whole year. 
•If your child is a little bit poorly and you 
aren’t sure if they are well enough for 
school, send them in and we will send them 
home if their illness gets worse.
•Children who meet this attendance 
target will receive a medal at the end 
of the year and a badge every term. 



What does the research say about attendance?

• Being in school is important for your child’s achievement, wellbeing 
and wider development.

• Evidence shows that the students with the highest attendance 
throughout their time in school gain the best GCSE and A Level 
results.

• Research shows that pupils who perform better both at the end of 
primary and secondary school miss fewer days than those who 
don’t perform as well.

• The data shows that primary school children in Key Stage 2 who 
didn’t achieve the expected standard in reading, writing and maths 
missed on average four more days per school year than those 
whose performance exceeded the expected standard.

• We teach approximately 5 lessons per day. If you take your children 
on a five day holiday in term time, that’s 25 lessons they have 
missed and we don’t have time to catch them up! 



Mobile Phones

•These must be given in to the class teacher 
every morning.

•They are then securely locked away in the 
office and given back to children at the end of 
the school day. 



Uniform

•Winter uniform – from October 
half term until Easter

•Summer uniform – from Easter 
holidays until October half term



Winter Uniform

•  Grey skirt, tunic or trousers, white shirt and school tie

• · Burgundy jumper or cardigan with the school logo

• · Burgundy fleece with the school logo

• · Raincoats and jackets should be plain coloured

• · Denim, leather or sports jackets should not be worn nor should 
smart watches.

• Hair accessories (hairbands etc) should be school colours or black





Summer Uniform

· White polo shirt with the school logo

· Yellow and white striped or checked 
dress

· Long or short trousers may be worn





PE Kit

Year 6 PE is on a FRIDAY but it is useful for children 
to have their kit in school every day. 

• Dark trainers can be worn for outdoor PE 

• Plain black leggings, black school shorts or black tracksuit 
bottoms (no prominent logos)

• School yellow t-shirt

• Plain black jumper when it is cold (no prominent logos). 
The child’s normal school jumper can also be worn.

Children will wear their PE kits home on a Friday so they can 
be washed ready for the next week.





Leavers’ Hoodies

• In year 6, you can purchase a leavers’ hoodie in the 
autumn term.

• These were very popular last year!

• They can be worn for PE, playtime and to and from 
school but they cannot be worn in lessons. 

An order form 
will be sent 
out soon.



Pencil Cases and Equipment

• We provide children with all of the 

stationery they need (pencils, glue,

scissors, colouring pencils etc).

• Children do not need to bring in a pencil case from 
home.

• Some children like to bring a folder 

from home to keep their homework 

in- this is fine.  



As all children in year 6 will be writing in pen 
this year, they may wish to write in a blue 

‘Frixion Pen’. These are erasable and you can 
buy ink cartridges for them.

This is not compulsory 
as we provide children 

with normal 
handwriting pens. 



Curriculum

• A curriculum overview of the year will be put on the 
website.

• We will also send out half-termly curriculum newsletters 
to let you know what we are learning about/ upcoming 
events and dates etc.



School Rules 



Behaviour System 

All children start each day ‘in the 
blocks’. This means they are ready 
to learn and doing exactly what 
they need to do. 

If a child makes a bad choice, they 
will be moved to ‘false start’. This 
is a warning and a chance for the 
child to rectify their behaviour and 
move back up the ladder.

If the behaviour continues or a 
child breaks one of the school 
rules, their name may be moved 
to ‘dropped the baton’. This 
means they need to spend 10 
minutes in reflection time with a 
member of the leadership team. 



Behaviour System 

Fantastic behaviour, outstanding 
work, polite manners, helping 
others, living the school’s mission 
statement etc all result in children 
being moved up the behaviour 
ladder to ‘going for gold’. This is 
an amazing achievement and an 
acknowledgment of their effort!

Children who go above and 
beyond and are shining examples 
of Springhill students will be 
moved to the top of the ladder -
‘torchbearer’. Three ‘torchbearer’ 
awards a half term will result in 
them attending a special 
celebration with Mrs Ashworth.



VIP Tables

If your child is the ‘Star of the Day’, they get to sit at the VIP table 
for the day with a friend of their choice. They wear special lanyards 

so all members of staff know they are VIPs for the day.



School Houses

• Each class in the school is in one of these 3 houses.

• Children can be awarded house points by all members of 
staff for hard work, exceptional effort, manners, helping 
others, being kind and considerate etc

• Year 6 house captains will total up the house points each 
week

6GM
6JS

6JP



Handwriting and Presentation 



Letter Formation at Springhill

•Letters f and t are ¾ height letters

•Tall letters b,d,h,k,l (touch the top)

•Tail letters f, g, j, y (the tail drops below 
the line)

                



Handwriting and 
Presentation 



Homework

• 20 minutes reading 

• 10 minutes spelling (each morning 
teachers will ask to see what spelling 
practice has been done the night before)

• 10 minutes arithmetic homework (marked 
in class)

This may change as the year goes on.



Reading
• Reading is the single most important thing 

that children will learn at school: it unlocks the 
whole curriculum!

• Stage book + a library book

• Please hear your child read as much as 

possible. Listening to them read aloud helps 

with fluency, expression, pace and oral 

comprehension. 



• Instead of reading records

• Every time your child reads, initial the box on the chart

• Calculate the total reads for the week and a 
teacher/LSA will check this every Monday  

• KS2 – a ‘read’ counts as at least a 20 minute read at 
home

Reading Challenge Sheet

Prizes will be given when 
the children reach 
different reading 

milestones.



Reading Challenge Sheet

Remember this from last 
year… it is the same 

format in year 6.



• Each week, we will teach/ revise a 
particular arithmetic skill in class.

• The children will receive 6 questions of 
homework each day- focussed on this type 
of arithmetic skill (the aim is to spend no 
more than one minute per question)

• The children will be tested on the skill at 
the end of the week. 

Maths Homework





• All children must know their times tables 
up to 12x12 confidently by the time they 
sit their SATs tests.

• Times Tables Rock Stars 

is a fun and interactive way

of increasing a child’s speed 

and accuracy. 

 

Maths Homework



• The class teacher will talk to the child about why they 
haven’t done the homework

• Children may need to stay in for part of their break 
time to complete the missing homework

• Phone call to parents

• Parents invited in to discuss with the teacher

• Please contact us if the homework feels too much/ too 
challenging etc.  

What if homework isn’t being 
completed?



KS2 SATS 
Week beginning 12th May 

2024
Monday - Thursday

• Grammar & punctuation (45 mins) and 
spelling test (20 mins)

• Reading (1 hour)

• Maths – arithmetic (30 mins) & 2 reasoning 
papers (40 mins each)



What do you need to know about SATs?
• They assess children against the age-related 

expectations as set out by the National Curriculum. 

• They are externally marked by the exam board and 
are returned approximately 2 months later.

• For children, the SATs are used help predict GCSE 
results.

• Many secondary schools set children according to 
their SATs data. 

• SATs help to judge a school’s effectiveness.



We will prepare your children but these are the 
books we recommend for SATs preparation IF you 

want them to do more. 



Transition to Secondary 
School

•  The deadline for secondary school 
applications is 31st October 2024!

• All children will have a Transition day at 
their new schools on 2nd July 2025. 



St Anne’s Open Day- WEDNESDAY 25th SEPTEMBER



St George Open Day

Thursday 3rd October 2024

5-8 pm



• To apply for a place in Year 7 at St George or St Anne’s in 
September 2025, two things must be done:

1.You must apply to the Local Authority in which you live 
between September and 31st October 2024. This can be done 
online or on paper. You should specify four preferences of 
schools. Please visit the website below.  

https://www.southampton.gov.uk/schools-learning/find-
school/apply-school/

2. To apply to a faith school, you must complete a 
Supplementary Information Form (SIF). Evidence should be 
provided if necessary. This must be returned to St George or St 
Anne’s by 31st October 2024. These can be found on their 
websites.  

https://www.southampton.gov.uk/schools-learning/find-school/apply-school/
https://www.southampton.gov.uk/schools-learning/find-school/apply-school/


Preparing your child for 
secondary school

• We ensure children are secure with the basic skills 

• We teach them about decision making/ peer pressure 
etc

• We encourage independence 

• We give them roles of responsibility (foundation 
partners, house captains, sports captains etc)

• We mix the children up so they go to different teachers 
for different lessons

• We encourage them to manage their own homework 
and they are in charge of making sure they have the 
right things they need for each lesson 



Trips, Visitors, Events and Clubs

• Trips for this year are booked.

• You will receive a letter with dates 
and prices soon.

• (Horse-riding, Victorian Christmas, 
carol concert at St Edmunds, 
Marwell Zoo, Southampton 
Common, Fairthorne)



Horse Riding

• Starts next week- all children should know the date they are going.

• The session is 2-3 so we won’t be back at school until 3:45.If you are 
collecting your child, please meet them in the quiet area at the front 
of school.

• Children can wear comfy sports clothes to school on their horse 
riding day and need shoes with a slight ‘heel’ (not trainers).



Fairthorne
• The dates are …23rd-27th June

• There will be a an information meeting 
nearer the time



Online Safety

Within the curriculum at Springhill, 
we teach the children how to stay 

safe online. 







Remember…

Visit the Springhill website for 
more helpful websites.



Any questions?
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